AVALON LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

APRIL 9, 2015 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Jacquie Ewing.  Ms. Ewing read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Jacquie Ewing, Carl Mattia, Jim Thatcher, Lynn Schwartz, Charles Covington, Kate Nestor, Michele Petrucci, Norman Gluckman, Ron Ianoale, Nina Ranalli

Absent:  Mayor Pagliughi, Stacey Tracy, Richard Hoy

A motion to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2015 meeting was made by Chuck Covington and seconded by Carl Mattia. Approved by all.  Ms. Ewing asked if there was any public comment(s) and there was none.  No one from the public was present at the meeting.  A motion to approve the payment of thirty-seven checks in the amount of $78,152.37 was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Carl Mattia.  Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.

Norm gave the Library Director’s report for March.  The drop boxes are being fixed by the Public Works Department.  The Library is again looking for a Story Time Assistant.  The candidate who was the second place “runner-up” is going to be offered the job.  

Chuck Covington provided a NJSL update.  The State wanted a written capital plan by May 1st.  The capital plan is the best estimate for the next three years to coincide with the strategic plan.  A motion to approve Resolution 6-15, approving capital plans for the 2015, 2016 and 2017 budget years, was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.

A motion to approve Resolution No. 5-15, authorizing a contract to Library Development Solutions for various consulting services consisting of the design and implementation of a survey, for an amount not to exceed $5,000, at an hourly rate of $175 plus expenses including mileage, toll and travel at half the hourly rate, was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by Kate Nestor.  Approved by all.
 A motion to approve Resolution No. 7-15, amending the 2015 capital projects amounts for the History Center, was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Chuck Covington.  Approved by all.

Nina spoke to the Board about the request for capital funds.  Bonita recently attended a workshop on housekeeping for historical collections.  Nina will do more research on the security camera issue.  The front doors of the History Center will be replaced after the summer season.  Lynn Schwartz asked what the procedure is for getting funds for the remainder of 2015.  Clarification is needed.  There are seven projects for 2015.  What is the time frame for letting the Finance Committee and Board know?  Should it be done project by project or in a lump sum?  Lynn emphasized that this is only for 2015.

Jim Thatcher said that the Finance Committee needs to come up with a procedure.

Nina gave the History Center update.  She showed the  Board the new History Center logo.  The cottage restoration has started.  A motion to collect publications and archive them was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by Jacquie Ewing.  Approved by all.  A motion to acquire items for the museum collection was made by Chuck Covington and seconded by Carl Mattia.  Approved by all.  Those items include:  (from Paper Peddler): beach towel, Christmas ball, post card, t-shirt.  (from Jim Thatcher): First United Methodist Church First One Hundred Years booklet, A History of First United Methodist Church of Avalon booklet, Our Treasure, Let’s Preserve and Enhance it AHLOA booklet, Avalon Museum and Historical Society Handbook for Volunteers circa 2001, 2004 photographs of various Avalon locations, Avalon Museum promotional flyers with “Did You Know” listings, Avalon Chamber of Commerce 1993 calendar, First United Methodist Church Bulletin 6/21/93, Women’s Civic Club 1993 booklet, AHLOA Newsletter 5/92, CMC Library notice from 2002 re Avalon’s withdrawal, 2003 exhibit outline from Frank Coburn, 2001 bylaws of AMHS, 2003 Brief History of the Avalon Museum, 7/9/02 memo from Pary Tell to Frank Coburn re exhibits, Maps of Antiquity Catalog 14, A Book of Maps of Cape May 1610-1878 produced by CMC Geographic Society in 1954, fourteen newspaper clippings from the 1980s and 1990s on various Avalon related subjects

Lynn said that she is still working on getting access to the old 26th Street Library since Bill Macomber had told her that this property is condemned.  She said that permission is required from Avalon’s Business Administrator.  

Adjournment at 6:00 pm.  
